
 

 
 

 
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEMBER DECISIONS MEETING FOR 
ENVIRONMENT 

 
WEDNESDAY, 27 January 2021 

 
PRESENT: Councillor: H.A.L. Evans (Executive Board Member). 
 
The following officers were in attendance: 
N. Skinner, Transport Strategy and Infrastructure Manager 
K. Thomas, Democratic Services Officer 
 
Virtual Meeting - 10.00  - 10.10 am 
 
1. DECLARATION OF PERSONAL INTEREST 

 
There were no declarations of personal interest. 
 

2. DECISION RECORD 20TH OCTOBER 2020 
 
RESOLVED that the decision record of the meeting of the Executive Board 
Member for Environment held on the 20th October 2020 be signed as a 
correct record. 
 

3. STOPPING UP OF PUBLIC HIGHWAY ADJACENT TO TROED Y BRYN, 
ALLTWALIS 
 
The Executive Board Member considered a report on proposals to stop up a 
redundant length of the public highway adjacent to Troed Y Bryn, Alltwalis, as 
shown on the plan accompanying the report. It was noted that, if approved, the 
portion of highway being ‘stopped up’ would revert to the control of the adjoining 
landowner for legal registration. Whilst the cost of making the stopping up Order 
would be borne by the County Council, it would benefit from the removal of future 
maintenance costs and public liabilities. 
 
RESOLVED that the Head of Administration and Law be instructed to 
process the stopping up of a redundant length of public highway adjacent to 
Troed Y Bryn, Alltwallis under Section 116 of the Highways Act 1980. 
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